
School Health Advisory Meeting 
 

January 12, 2023, 4:00p.m. 
DISD Board Room  

 

Meeting Minutes 

Attendance:  

Rachael Ricker, Regina Prigge, Lisa Mitchell, Jackie Melancon, Lauren Hossle, Debbie Hosford, Mel Erwin, 

Dr. Jeannine Hatt, Brenda Hayward, Jerri Bone 

 

COVID School Health Policy – Rachael Ricker, District Head Nurse 

The number of COVID cases this fall included: 

October – 4 staff; 4 students 

November – 2 staff; 4 students 

December – 3 staff; 5 students 

January – 10 staff; 9 students 

There has been no change in the district policy.  Is systematic, the district requires five days unless they 

have a negative test or a doctors statement showing clear. COVID tests are available on each campus.  

Many flu cases are evident this month.  

Opioid Antagonist Administration- Rachael Ricker, District Head Nurse 

The December School Board approved the administration of an antagonist to be administered in 

emergency cases.  Naloxone is an opioid antagonist that will temporarily reverse the respiratory 

depressive effects of opioids.  When administered quickly and effectively, Naloxone has the potential to 

immediately restore breathing to a victim experiencing an opioid overdose. The antagonist will be 

administered as a nasal spray.  Legislation is in place to protect user from liability. Naloxone only works 

on overdoses caused by opioids.   This family of drugs includes prescription painkillers like 

OxyContin/Percocet (oxycodone), fentanyl, hydrocodone, and Vicodin, as well as street drugs like 

heroin.  Naloxone will not reverse overdose resulting from non-opioid drugs.  There is no harm if 

administered and not an opioid. 

 

Two handouts were distributed concerning Fentanyl Facts and the DISD District Procedures for the 

Administration of Opioid Antagonist Medication.   The number of fentanyl-related deaths in Texas has 

almost doubled in just one year.  Dr. Hatt commented that the information was well written. 

The district is in the process of developing materials to educate parents and students.  Hays ISD has 

developed videos after they had four student deaths in September. Drug dogs are scheduled on campus 

more often and the district is considering placing vape detectors at Scott Middle School.   

Mike DeHaven has been hired as the new Director of School Safety for the district.  His job 

responsibilities include health safety as well as building security. 

  



Community in Schools Employ/ Thrive program- Jacike Melancon, Special Ed. Lead Counselor/ Behavior 

Support Personnel 

SMS Community in Schools Employee presently works with 76 students 

DHS Community in Schools Employee presently works with 52 students 

Referrals are made by teachers/parents, and require parent permission before service can be provided. 

They see the student at least two times per month, with three specific goals, behavior, academics, and 

attendance.  The funding for the program comes from Title IV funds for SMS and ESSER III funds for DHS. 

Thrive Survey 

Update 01_12_23.pptx
 

Questions were asked about the Tele-Behavioral Health Program.  BMc has two referrals and SMS and 

DHS use the service regularly.  They keep a calendar and schedule at DHS. Brenda Hayward, Child and 

Family Guidance Center of Texoma, stated they have moved to a hybrid model and do not work with 

little ones using video conferences.  They are serving 12,000 and have a waiting list.  They are seeking 

new providers to grow and provide services.   

Educators’ Support Group- Jacike Melancon, Special Ed. Lead Counselor/ Behavior Support Personnel 

Jay Sawyer @Carrus has been providing the leadership for these sessions free of charge.  Sessions are 

provided for elementary teachers and secondary teachers, twice a month.  The average attendance is 

about eight for each session.  

Summer Professional development session has been scheduled with Dr. Rose, titled, “Anxious Much?”   

P-K Toileting Policy- Regina Prigge, Director of Special Programs and Assessment 

Mrs. Prigge presented procedures for students who are not completely toilet trained before they enter 

school.  A training plan will be developed between parents and the classroom teacher to ensure that the 

child is on a plan of success.  Parents will supply pull-ups, wipes, and an extra change of clothes.  

Scheduled toileting will be stopped when the child consistently initiates when he or she needs to go. 

Denison is proposing a revised Toileting Policy for the 2023-24 school year.  Regina Prigge provided a 

draft plan and stated that the SHAC would finalize the draft plan at the next meeting after members 

have had an opportunity to review both plans.  Jerri Bone stated that the step-by-step procedures in the 

current plan might also be beneficial in the 2023-24 revised plan. 

 Texas Youth Tobacco Survey- Regina Prigge, Director of Special Programs and Assessment  

Regina Prigge presented the information that BMcDaniel Intermediate School and Scott Middle School 

are two of the 200 schools in Texas selected to be part of a statewide sample for the 2023 Texas Youth 

Tobacco Survey.  BMcDaniel, grade 6, will take the survey in February.  Scott, grades 7 & 8, will take the 

survey in March.   

All survey materials will be provided, either paper/pencil or on line version.  Each campus will receive a 

$300.00 payment for the completion of the survey and a full statewide report by the district.   

Meeting adjourned at 5:03PM 

 

  

 



Thrive

Survey 

Update

By Jackie Melancon

July 18, 2022



Communities in Schools

SMS – 76 students
 counseling services – 1

DHS – 50 students
 counseling services - 1



Communities in Schools

DHS



Communities in Schools

SMS



Educator Support Group
DATES Topics

Oct 25 – DHS Room 1124 – Ms. Manning’s room
Introduction -Self-care for Educators

Nov 29 - SMS LRC 

Dec. 6 – BMc LRC

Student accountability - Home /school Life Balance

strategies

Dec 13- DHS Room 1124 – Ms. Manning’s room

Jan. 10 - Terrell 

LRC

Student mental health: depression/anxiety - Discussing 

cognitive distortions

Jan. 24 –SMS LRC

Feb. 7 – Mayes LRC

Connecting to students and understanding their emotions -

Reframing
negative judgements

Feb. 28 –DHS 1124 – Ms. Manning’s room

March 7 – TBA

Teacher leadership training - Finding strength in significant 

moments

Mar. 28 – SMS LRC

April 4 – Hyde Park 

LRC

Relating to Parents: improving parent relationships – Cultivating 

gratitude

April 25- DHS 1124 – Ms. Manning’s room 

May 2 – BMc

LRC

Cost and benefits of unhelpful behavior -Developing a person 

coping mantra



Professional Development Opportunities

Spring Professional Development

 Title- The Role of MCOT/ TCC services   Jan. 4   DISD Counselors

 Title- “Anxious much? Working with Anxiety in Students” Jan. 25-

CIS – DISD Staff

Summer Professional Development

 Mental Health First Aid Training – TBA – DISD Staff






